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The Whitefield roads committee met on 9-5-18 at 4 PM in the meeting room of the Whitefield Fire and Rescue building.
Attending: Mike McMorrow, Erik Ekholm, Dennis Merrill, Road Commissioner Dave Boynton, Selectman Frank Ober.
RE: Cooper Road safety issues. The committee is very concerned regarding the safety issues with horse and buggy traveling over this hilly, narrow and winding road. The committee strongly suggest that the select board draft a letter expressing this concern to the Maine DOT. Understanding that making any major improvements to this road will be expensive and not easily accomplished, either by the state or town collaborating with the DOT.
The purchase of the weight limit road signs, plus others, was approved by the select board and Erik was directed to place the order as proposed.
Installation of traffic control signs: Erik has arranged to borrow an electric pavement breaker which can be used in conjunction with his generator. The plan is to try to use the device to drive the stubs for the signs and if it works out, we might purchase such a device as we have a large number of signs on hand to install and it is cost effective to purchase the device VS rent.
Re; Whitetail Lane, Dave B. has the sign and will install it.
It was suggested and agreed that all future proposals have a date on them for clarity.
The committee agreed to proceed with the application to the Army Corps of Engineers for the Senott Road culvert. Frank will contact Dirigo Engineering and ask them to submit the application with the understanding it will contain the information that fish passage from the Sheepscot River to Clary lake is not realistic.
There has been some difficulty with brush cutting on the North Howe Road. The concerned citizen should be asked to come to the select board to discuss the issues. 
We plan to do a ride around on Wednesday September 19th at 1 PM, (meet at the town office) Dennis will prepare a list of areas to focus on during our ride around.


The committee reviewed some of the latest expenditures and determined that the ditching work done on North Hunts Meadow and the north end of Hunts Meadow appears to be at the cost rate of $3312/mile. 
There was a discussion of the scheduled work for the next season: see spread sheet.
We plan to consult with an engineer during our planned work on the Palmer Road (west). There are some boulders that should be removed prior to the work, the pavement should be ground and recycled with added gravel prior to the application of pavement. This will be part of the paving contract. 
The other piece to be paved is South Hunts Meadow which is ready to paving.
Another road that will benefit from an engineering input is the Heath Road.
Planning included replacing street signs cost and installation. 
Work to be completed this year:
Brush: N Howe, Hunts Meadow south end, Doyle, Henry Lane
Ditching: Philbrick Lane (underway), South Hunts Meadow (completed), Doyle, South Fowles (? Completed)
Gravel surface: Piper Lane, 
Crack sealing: to be done on the south end of Hunts Meadow.
Paving: completed on the north end of Hunts Meadow and North Hunts Meadow.

As of this time, the planned work for next season is:
Brush: Gorman lane, Heath Rd., Howe S., Libby Ln., Nilsen Ln., Palmer Rd., Piper Ln., S. Fowles Ln., Vigue S for a total of 7.35 miles
Ditching: Devine Rd., Heath Rd., Hilton Rd., Palmer Rd. W for a total of 5.7 miles
Gravel surface: Bailey Rd., Gorman Ln., Henry Ln., Hilton Rd., Libby Ln., Nilsen Ln., Philbrick Ln., Rooney Ln. for a total of 4.35 miles
Crack sealing: Cookson Ln., Senott Rd. W for a total of 1.3 miles 
Paving: Hunts Meadow South, Palmer W for a total of 1.34 miles

